October OPR PAC Meeting Minutes
Thursday, October 6, 2011

Start time 7:15
Review of September PAC minutes. Motion to accept. Minutes were accepted.

Grade 5 teachers Mrs. Golden, Mr. Gough and Mrs. Moore to present an overview of 5th grade curriculum.

Mrs. Golden teaches ELA. 
· The Spelling program used is Worldly Wise and the main focus is on “high frequency words” These are words that are used most often in writing and in everyday life.  They also focus on using the words in context.  
· Language (parts of speech , poetry and figurative language), MCAS practice and Rebecca Sitton spelling program are the main focus.

· Homework: The students receive 45-60 minutes of homework every night.  The assignments should always be written in their assignment notebooks and checked off when complete.  It is also posted on the teacher’s website.  If homework is not complete, the student must stay in for recess to finish it.

Mr. Gough teaches American History and Social Studies.

· Mr. Gough tries to relate the material to their lives of today.

· He uses many study guides so that the students don’t need to take home their book too often, as it is very heavy.

Math is taught by all teachers.
· There are heterogenous grouped  math classes at OPR.

· Fractions, decimals and percent’s are the main focus of the 5th grade.

Special Activities

· Gatorball is an “OPR Exclusive” game that the kids LOVE.  It is used as an incentive for good behavior and classwork.  It is played every day during recess.

· Math Day has been taking place at Bird Park for the last 19 years.  The students construct a playing field and then play a game on the field that they created.  Students measure and record parts of Bird Park.  The game is then followed by a picnic in the park.
· Movie Night takes place at the school on an evening in the winter.  The students can wear their pajamas and bring a sleeping bag and lay on the floor in the cafeteria and watch a movie.

· BMS Musical is in March. The 5th graders take a trip to BMS and watch their spring musical.

Mrs. Moore teaches Science

· Science is taught every day. Fifth grade is the first time that students take MCAS in Science.

· Life Science: The study of plants.  The children will take a field trip to the Neponset River, led by Mr. Fortin.

· They will also study Earth and Space…The focus will be on earth’s place in the solar system and the different phases of the moon.

· MCAS Review and the invention convention
The Second Step Program

Is a guidance program that focuses on Social Skills, impulse control, anger management, social and emotional growth/puberty, friendships, peer pressure and conflict resolution.
Grade 5 field trips

· MFA in November, Neponset River October 21st (led by Mr. Fortin), Boston Harbor cruise and Plymouth Plantation
Treasurer’s report: Motion to accept…Accepted

Principals Comments: MCAS Update: Mr. Fortin passed out examples of questions that were on the 5th grade MCAS test for parents to look at.
OPR was above state average, but still needs some improvement.
Grade 4 scores were lower than we would like.  Classes are very large, but the scores are still above state average.

Halloween Parade: Teachers recommend that the parade take place on Friday, Oct. 28th rather than the 31st.  The 28th is an Early Release Day.  Parents agreed, so notification will be sent to all families with changed date.

Update on after school program: Programs are up and running.  About 65 k-2nd graders are doing karate. About 55 kids are doing Running Club. Jump Rope Team will be starting soon and more after school programs will be starting next week.

Walk to School Day: Wed. Oct 5th…It went well. About 250 kids walked to school.

Math Corp Update: There has only been one parent sign up to volunteer so far. 

Old/Current Business
Yankee Candle: raised just about the same as last year.
Scholastic Book Fair: Volunteers are needed. The money from the Book Fair goes towards buying books for the school. 

Bake Sale: Held during conferences. A flyer will be going home requesting volunteers. Kerry Pitman will be coordinating.

Gingerbread Bazaar is scheduled to take place on Saturday Dec 3rd.  Denise Sullivan, Beth Schultz, Emelinda Marrero and Karen Hamilton will be coordinating and sending more information out.

Holiday Books: This program allows parents to donate money in a teacher’s name to purchase books for the library. Fran Wilbur suggested that it would be nice to have new cards for the kids to decorate this year. Mr. Fortin will talk to Mrs. Siegel about possibly running a sketch contest  with the students.
Las Vegas Night/Walpole Computer Foundation: Saturday, January 28, 2012 at Christina’s

SEPAC: Tues. Oct 4th at Fisher School. Topic: SPED Programs available in Walpole Public Schools

School Committee Special Meeting: Wednesday, October 19th 7:00pm at OPR. Parents NEED to talk this up with other parents. We need to have a good parent turn out. If any improvements are going to be made, it needs to be from the towns people. A representative from the school committee will go to each school in town throughout the year.
Election of new PAC co-chair-Emelinda Marrero: make a motion to add her to the ballot for next month’s meeting.
Meeting adjourned 8:35p
